
                                                                                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Local Resident 
 
 
The last major piece of work at Maypole Roundabout, the surfacing programme will take place 
during June. 
 
To achieve quality, minimise unsociable noise levels and above all ensure safety to members of the 
public and contractors means undertaking the works during the day with no night works.   
 
To enable this to happen, there will need to be full closures of the roundabout and its approaches for 
two weekends (16/17th & 23/24th June) and during the weeks in June (4th to 29th) with four way 
temporary traffic lights (from 7am to 7pm) and with Kings Copse Avenue Closed 24/7 from 4th to 
29th June.   
 
The easy way to surface this roundabout and avoid disruption to the travelling public is to carry out 
the works at night. However we feel you have put up with enough disruption of the past 12 months 
and so we do not want to inflict a month of sleepless nights on you as well so we have opted for the 
weekend closures and traffic lights during the day. 
 
After the surfacing is complete there will be minor traffic management to enable completion of 
landscape works, traffic signs and white lining, with all works due for completion by the end of July. 
 
Bus Diversions: 
Please contact the relevant bus companies for revised routing and timetables. 
Xelabus: 023 8064 4715 or admin@xelabus.info 
Bluestar: 01202 338421 or managersmailbox@bluestarbus.co.uk 
 
We apologise in advance for the delays that may be experienced during the works and appreciate 
your patience in this final stage. 
Should you have any concerns over the works please do not hesitate to contact me on the email 
address below. 
 
 
Craig Sims 
Site Agent 
 
 
 
Tel          07814 434929 
Email     sundayshillbypass@gmail.com 
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